Зовнішнє незалежне оцінювання 2015 року з англійської мови Правильні відповіді до завдань сертифікаційної роботи

	Зміст завдання та правильна відповідь	Відповідність завдання Програмі зовнішнього незалежного оцінювання з іноземних мов
	Частина «ЧИТАННЯ»	
	Reading	
Task 1 The following adv	ertisement informs us of an offer to	Розуміти зміст прочитаного, знаходити основну інформацію у текстах різнопланового характеру, уміти узагальнювати зміст прочитаного
CHESINGTON CHESON	A family theme park 35 minutes from London, with 9 themed lands, Zoo and SEA LIFE centre. From the wild Vampire Ride in Transylvania to the awesome Rameses Revenge in the Forbidden Kingdom, there's something for all ages!	
entertain yourself n	www.chessington.com not far from the British capital	



Packed with fun and full of surprises there are handson activities, adventure rides and more LEGO bricks than your children ever dreamed of!

Windsor is an inspirational attraction perfect for children between 3 - 12 years old.

www.legolandholidays.co.uk

enjoy various toy-themed interactive games

3



An absolute treat for chocolate lovers!

Learn about the history of chocolate and see the production of hand made chocolates.

The children's Fantasy Factory is a journey through the magical world of chocolate and a delight for children of all ages.

www.cadburyworld.co.nz

get to know how sweets are produced



Britain's No 1 theme park

with more mega thrills than ever, set in 20 acres of stunning parkland!

So whether you're after white knuckles on Nemesis or the Energiser, or pleasant green acres, there's something for everyone!

www.altontowers.com

admire a beautiful location with lots of attractions

5



ROYAL ARMOURIES MUSEUM

The past comes to life, through the use of spectacular displays, live demonstrations, unique collections, jousting and thousands of exciting and breathtaking exhibits.

www.royalarmouries.org

make acquaintance with bygone times

Task 2

Going Green!

By Julie Cameron

When I told my mother I was going to be a vegetarian she didn't try to discourage me, she simply said, "Fine, but I'm not making two dinners". She thought it was a phase, something that I would grow out of. After all, who can live their entire life without eating a hamburger, or the traditional turkey at Thanksgiving? Turns out, lots of people can.

Much to my mother's dismay, I turned out to be one of thousands of vegetarians in Canada who were under voting age. Some people thought I did it to be cool, some people (like my mother) thought I did it for shock value. But I was always asked the one-word question: WHY?

Lots of reasons. I was never a big steak fan, loved animals, and when I was little I had a friend who lived on a dairy farm. If you have ever named a cow, you will understand how difficult it is to sit down to a hamburger. But there was, of course, one fateful encounter that pushed me to my dinner of destiny.

My mother had a friend named Jen. Jen had long brown hair down to her calves. I'm not exaggerating, it was down to her calves. She insisted we go to a natural food store in our town so she could get organic vegetables and soymilk. I had never even known what soy was, or that there was a difference between vegetables from the grocery store and vegetables from a natural food store. And I was amazed. Not only did she have hair down to her calves, but she also knew about foods I had never even heard of. My decision was made.

Розуміти прочитані автентичні тексти різних жанрів і стилів, включаючи уривки художніх творів та творів публіцистичного стилю, знаходити та аналізувати інформацію відповідно до завдання, робити висновки з прочитаного, аналізувати й зіставляти інформацію;

виділяти детальну інформацію про осіб, факти, події тощо; виокремлювати ключові слова та визначати значення незнайомих слів за контекстом

	eel very fortunate to be a vegetarian in an age where there are so many meat alternatives. y friends and family appreciate that I don't try to force my food choices on them.
ar (a	you are thinking about becoming a vegetarian, it's important to do a little research first d make sure you maintain a healthy diet. I have met so many junk-food vegetarians self-proclaimed vegetarian who doesn't eat meat, but doesn't eat anything healthy or notely close to a vegetable), that I'm not surprised most people think eating vegetarian a't healthy.
6	According to paragraph 1, how did Julie's mother react to her daughter's decision to become a vegetarian? She refused to cook separately for Julie.
7	What finally persuaded Julie to try vegetarianism? her discovery of organic foods
8	According to the text, which of the following is the most essential to be a vegetarian? to know much about healthy dieting
9	According to the text, all of the following statements about vegetarians are true EXCEPT Vegetarians consume soymilk to have healthy hair
10	It is stated in the text that Julie accepts other people's eating habits

Task 3

Which of the places

11



offers discounts two days a week

12



takes care of carpeting

Знаходити та аналізувати необхідну інформацію, знаходити детальну інформацію із документів, що використовуються у повсякденному житті (оголошення, проспекти, меню, розклад руху поїздів тощо), для виконання певного завдання

COBBLER'S CORNER *While You Wait*

- Complete Shoe & Western Boot Repairs
- · Shoe Dyeing
- Orthopedic Work & Specially Designed Insoles

Monday to Thursday 8 am to 4:30 pm Pets Allowed

has shoes for foot problems

14

COIN LAUNDRY OPEN 24 HOURS

BRIGHT, CLEAN & SPACIOUS ENVIRONMENT

- Wash & Fold
- Change Machines
- Many Folding Tables
- Free Wi-Fi
- Laundry Supplies
- Beverages & Snacks

Surveillance Cameras, TV

has a security system

SHOE DOCTOR *While You Wait*

Large Selection of Shoe Care Products & Laces

Fashion Belts & Buckles & Wallets Purse Repairs

Satin Shoe Dyeing

has accessories on offer

16

BOSTON LAUNDRY Inc.

Laundry & Dry Cleaning

Pick-Up & Delivery

- *Leather *Suede
- *Beauty Salons *Yoga *Massage
- *Physical Therapy *Lottery Tickets

offers the chance to relax and win

Task 4	Розуміти прочитані автентичні тексти різних жанрів і стилів;
Discovered: Oldest Writing in the New World	розуміти логічні зв'язки між частинами тексту; розуміти структуру тексту, розпізнавати
Anthropologists study people (17) Items those men, women, and children left behind when they died – (18) – tell anthropologists a lot. And sometimes even their words survive.	зв'язки між частинами тексту
Experts believe that a discovery in Mexico, near the capital city of ancient people called the Olmec, is the oldest example of writing that has ever been found in the Americas. The people who created it probably lived 3,000 years ago, (19)	
Stephen Houston, (20), says the discovery is extremely exciting. "It makes clear that the Olmec were literate, (21) It's like hearing voices from the past," he says.	
But experts don't know exactly what the writing says. If you have ever tried to figure out a message written in code, you have a pretty good idea of the hard work ahead. Finding other examples of Olmec writing could help crack the code. "We could have whole sets of ancient writing (22)," says Houston. "There are many puzzles to be solved, and this is just one of them."	
17 who are no longer living	

18	which include everything from clothing to jewelry and tools	
19	which is long before Columbus arrived in the New World	
20	who is an expert on the writing systems of ancient cultures	
21	that they could read and write	
22	which will basically make ancient people speak to us directly	

Частина «ВИКОРИСТАННЯ МОВИ»

Use of English	
Task 5 Is There Such a Thing as Internet Addiction?	Аналізувати і зіставляти інформацію, добирати синоніми, фразові дієслова відповідно до
Is There Such a Thing as Internet Addiction? Ben Alexander always struggled to (23) in. Teased at school, he (24) to the internet, where he found a (25) new world of friends. Subscribing (26) the hugely popular online game World of Warcraft, he (27) 12 million other people — including the actor Vin Diesel, the presenter Jonathan Ross and his wife Jane Goldman — in a quest reminiscent of Tolkien's Lord of the Rings. In the game, players create avatars in whose guise they spend hours with other players (28) battles. "There's lots of working together," says Alexander. "That's what made it so attractive, because the social thing was something I always had trouble with. It was a lot easier to socialize and make friends online than it was in real life." The 19-year-old's interest in the game soon developed into an obsession. He began (29) his biology lectures at university and spending up to 17 hours a day online. Eventually he had depression diagnosed and was (30) medication. He was also treated (31) internet addiction. Alexander admits that he needed help: "I don't think I would have been able to (32) out of it myself."	Ідентифікувати та вибирати правильні формулювання для вживання в мові лексичних одиниць та граматичних конструкцій в процесі писемного спілкування
23 fit	

24	turned	
25	whole	
26	to	
27	joined	
28	fighting	
29	missing	
30	put on	
31	for	
32	get	

Ідентифікувати та вибирати Task 6 правильні формулювання для вживання в мові лексичних Charles Dickens одиниць та граматичних конструкцій в процесі писемного Charles Dickens was born in Portsmouth in 1812 and died in London in 1870. He is buried спілкування. in Poets' Corner in Westminster Abbey. Dickens spent (33) his life in London and often used to walk (34) ten and twenty miles all over the city when he was (35) to sleep and was thinking about the plot of a new novel. While (36) , he used to observe the sights, sounds and smells of London in order to write about them. Because of the Industrial Revolution Britain, and especially London (37) ______ very quickly. Перевіряється: 33 – ступені порівнянні 33 прислівників, most of 34 – вживання прийменників, 34 between 35 – словотворення, 35 unable 36- вживання безособових форм 36 дієслова – дієприслівник walking недоконаного виду (Participle I), 37 37- вживання видо-часових форм дієслова в активному стані (Past grew Simple),

(3! Fr "je Jea	Why are Levi Denims Called "Jeans"? (38), when Levi Strauss ran out of tent canvas for the pants he to California gold miners, he imported a tough material from Nomes in ance called serge de Nomes. (40), de Nomes became "denim". The word eans" is from the French word for Genoa, (41) the tough cloth was invented. The secame popular with teenagers after James Dean (42) them in the movie abel without a Cause.	
38	the 1850s	38 – вживання числівників,
39	was selling	39 – вживання видо-часових форм дієслова в активному стані (Past Continuous),
40	Americanized	40 – вживання безособових форм дієслова – дієприкметник доконаного виду (Participle II),
41	where	41 – вживання сполучників,
42	wore	42 — вживання видо-часових форм дієслова в активному стані (Past Simple).

Частина «ПИСЬМО»

Writing

- 43 You have received a letter from your pen-friend in which he/she writes that he/she has been playing basketball for years. Now he/she has decided to start judo. Write him/ her a letter in which you explain
 - whether you support his/her decision to take up one more kind of sport and why
 - · what kinds of sport are popular with your friends
 - whether you do any sports or watch sports competitions on TV

Уміння писати особисті і лілові листи, використовуючи формули мовленнєвого етикету, прийняті в країнах, мова яких вивчається, розповідаючи про окремі факти та події свого життя, висловлюючи власні міркування і почуття, описуючи плани на майбутнє та запитуючи аналогічну інформацію тощо; уміння адекватно використовувати лексику та граматику відповідно до заданої комунікативної ситуації та з використанням відповідного стилю

Ухвалено предметною фаховою комісією з англійської мови при Українському центрі оцінювання якості освіти 10 червня 2015 р.